Feedback on the third BPF

I. Initial BFUG Secretariat e-mail
“Dear all,

Based on the discussions in the last two International Openness Working Group meetings and your inputs received via e-mail consultations and via the European Higher Education Area Forum, we are please to inform you that the overarching theme for the Third Bologna Policy Forum, endorsed at the Bologna Follow-Up Group (BFUG) meeting in Gödöllõ (17-18 March 2011) is "Beyond the Bologna process: Creating and connecting national, regional and global higher education spaces". The Bologna Policy Forum will take place on 26-27 April 2011 in Bucharest, Romania, in connection with the Bologna Ministerial Conference.

A short list of possible sub-themes has also emerged as a result of the consultations in the International Openness Working Group, the online Forum and the BFUG meeting. The sub-themes to be approached in the parallel sessions will be further discussed within the next meeting of the International Openness Working Group and will focus on the topics of  mobility, quality assurance, but also on social dimension and international public responsibility, as well as on employability and transparency. We look forward to receiving your preferences towards one or more of these sub-themes, as this will help the organizers move forward with the Bologna Policy Forum preparations. Since the aim is to refine the sub-themes and present them at the following BFUG meeting in Cracow, Poland (13-14 October 2011), your feedback on this matter would be greatly appreciated, as well as any suggestions on possible speakers or innovative working methods. Similarly, we would welcome any input on concrete ideas to be included in the Bucharest Bologna Policy Forum Statement, especially with regard to concrete cooperation initiatives between participant countries and organizations.

The tentative roadmap for consultations related to the Third edition of the Bologna Policy Forum has been adjusted in accordance with the latest developments and you can find it attached here.

On a further note, if you happen to organize any events on the topic of internalization of higher education in the time period between the past and upcoming Bologna Policy Forums (2010 in Vienna and 2012 in Bucharest), we would greatly appreciate if you can provide us with relevant information on this matter. We aim at making these events public on our www.ehea.info website and thus incentivize further work on this important subject.

Thank you in advance for all your support. Should you have any questions and comments, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards”

“Dear all,

For those of you who were a bit puzzled by the date for the Third edition of the Bologna Policy Forum, please be informed that the correct date is on 26-27 April 2012 (as indicated in the attached Roadmap).

We apologize for any inconveniences this error might have caused and we look forward to receiving your feedback.”

II. RECEIVED FEEDBACK 
 
II.1.From  non-EHEA countries
Yasser ELSHAYEB, Egypt – 8 April 2011
“Dear Sir:

Thank you for the email, the information and the timeline and roadmap

I think that there is an error in the dates mentioned in the body of the sent message. It mentions that the 3rd Bologna Policy Forum will be held on 26-27 April 2011, while I believe that the correct year (as indicated in the attached word file) is 2012. Please clarify…

Best regards

Yasser”

Barbara Olent, European Training Foundation – 15 April 2011
“Thank you for the information. Please keep us posted on developments. 

Kind regards 

Barbara Olent 
DIR Secretariat”

Madlen Serban, European Training Foundation – 12 May 2011
„Dear Sirs, 

Thank you for your message below. Please be informed that ETF has no comment. 

Best regards 
Madlen Serban 
Director”



II.2. From EHEA members / partners
Margaret Waters, EC – 8 April 2011
„Dear Ligia

thanks - just to let you know we will be back to you shortly on this, and also on the point you raised in your mail yesterday on the Bologna experts.

have a nice weekend,

 

Margie”

Peter Baldwinson, UK – 11 April 2011
“Dear Ligia,

 

Just to restate our preferences for the sub-themes to be discussed at the 3rd policy forum:

 

(i) mobility;

(ii) quality assurance; and

(iii) employability.

 

pb”

Maria Boltruszko, Poland – 21 April 2011
“Dear Colleagues 

After the discussion during the Polish national BFUG (Council for the Bologna Process) we propose that the sub-themes for the parallel sessions during the Third Bologna Policy Forum will be :

mobility, quality assurance and employability.

With best regards and Happy Easter to everybody”

Paul Bennett, Education International – 27 April 2011
“Dear Irina
Thank you for your message. On behalf of Education International, I would like to suggest the following:
 
Social dimension and international public responsibility: the historic and enduring mission of the universities as public institutions engaged in teaching and research as part of a global academic community committed to independent inquiry and the generation and transmission of knowledge in the service of humanity, is under threat in many countries from instrumental, economic or ideological pressures. Yet the need for universities to retain this role is stronger than ever in the face of the dramatic growth in demand for higher education and the needs, both urgent and long-term, for research into pressing scientific and social problems facing humanity and the planet. The Bologna Process supports the historic role of universities as public institutions, has affirmed the link between teaching and research and has prioritised social inclusivity.
 
Best wishes

Paul Bennett
Vice President Education International (Europe)”

Irene Seling, BUSINESSEUROPE – 10 May 2011
“Dear colleagues, 

for Businesseurope I would like to make clear, that our preferences regarding the approached sub-themes are employability, transparency and mobility. Businesseurope is highly interested in establishing an exchange of ideas with the other countries outside the EHEA on these 3 topics. 

Of course employability is a core issue for employers, but also for students as many surveys show. We also see a wide range of possible interaction patterns how cooperation between HEIs and business could be improved. 

Also the issue of transparency should be discussed with the Forum members as transparency tools could only function while they have global approach. Mobility should be addressed in the Forum as inside the EHEA many students from outside this area are studying and as Europe is because of the demografic change interested in attracting students from other world regions. 

Best regards, 
Irene Seling”

Gottfried Bacher, Austria – 10 May 2011
“Dear Irina,

I am cooperating with our expert on the WG international openness, Barbara Weitgruber, in this respect, and we are collecting the information and the input into the WG together.

All the best

Gottfried”

Alex Young, UK/Scotland – 12 May 2011

“Irina,

 

Apologies for the lateness of this reply.  We would support discussions focussing on mobility, quality assurance, employability and social dimension.

 

I will reply soon about potential speakers if I receive suitable names.

 

Thanks,

Alex”
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